1 DEPARTMENT OF THE
PRIME MINISTER AND CABINET

#¥ TE TARI O TE PIRIMIA ME TE KOMITI MATUA

17 February 2021

Scott
fyi-request-14684-802e2d6e@requests.fyi.org.nz

Reference:; OlA-2020/21-0373

Dear Scott

Official Information Act request relating to Cabinet minutes associated with change of
alert level in February 2021

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act (the Act), received on
15 February 2021. You requested:

“One: The Cabinet paper and associated minute related fo the decision to move the
Auckland Region to COVID-19 Alert Level 3 and the rest of the country to Alert Level 2
on 14 February 2021.

Two: A copy of Cabinet’s National Resurgence Response Plan for COVID-19.
Three: A copy of each of:

-The COVID-19 Weekly Situation Update produced in the period 7-14 February
2021 -The COVID-19 Weekly Monitoring Report produced in the period 7-14
February 2021 ”

Regarding question three of your request (bolded above), the COVID-19 Daily Situational
Update is produced by the Ministry of Health. Accordingly, | have decided under section
14(b)(ii) of the Act to transfer this part of your request to the Ministry of Health.

The Ministry of Health has the usual timeframes under the Act from receipt of this transfer to
make a decision on your request.

The other parts of the request will remain with the Department of the Prime Minister and
Cabinet for response.

Yours sincerely

Sarah Corbett
Manager, Ministerial and Business Services

Executive Wing, Parliament Buildings, Wellington, New Zealand 6011

4345490
‘® 6448179700 Facsimile 64 4 472 3181 www.dpmc.govt.nz



